SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Members of Staffing Committee


(Agenda only to all members of Council - for information)

There will be a Meeting of the Staffing Committee to be held in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds on Monday 23rd November 2009 at 7.30 pm










S M Foster
16th November 2009








Town Clerk
AGENDA

1.  Apologies
2. To receive statutory declarations of interests from 
Members











(a)  Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.
3. Minutes
To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of Staffing Committee held on Monday 20th July 2009 as approved, amended and adopted by Council Meeting held on Monday 3rd August 2009. 
(Previously circulated)  
4. Staff training 

To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)
5. Groundstaff Activities

To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)

6. Christmas Opening
To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)
7. Health and safety at work
To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)
8. National Pay Settlement

To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)
9. *Confidential Staff Matters
(a) Appraisals
(b) Salary increments
To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)
*Exempt information – Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and Section (1) of the Local Government (Access to Information Act) 1985.  The Press and Public are given notice that they may be requested to retire during consideration of this item.
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Clerk’s Report
4. Staff training 
The following training has taken place since the last meeting:
Mrs Crossman – Welcome Host+ Course

Mr Whitehurst is continuing to seek CILCA qualification as is Mrs Baker-Smith.  A number of training opportunities have been identified by the staff appraisals and courses for these are being actively sought.


(Information only)
5. Groundstaff activities
This summer saw the return of the watering of the bedding plants, hanging baskets etc to the duties of the groundstaff.  This took up several hours each week of one member of staff and the extra man on staff has proved his worth, especially as holidays were taken during this busy time.
Otherwise work has continued as normal over the summer months and into the autumn.
(Information only)
6. Christmas Opening
The office will be closed from lunchtime on Thursday December 24th until Wednesday December 30th and also on Friday January 1st.  The Town Clerk will be present on the days the office is open.  There will also be a staff presence among the groundstaff.
The Tourist Information Centre Management Committee has agreed closure dates from Christmas Eve until Monday 4th January 2010.  

(Information only)
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Clerk’s Report

7. Health and safety at work

A specialist firm has recently been commissioned to carry out a legionella risk assessment at the Jenkins Pavilion, it may be that regular testing will .  This is because of the showers installed there, which could constitute a risk of the bacteria being distributed.  All other Council buildings are a low risk for legionella because they do not store water and have no spray outlets.
There have been no accidents or incidents of concern to date, since the last Staffing Committee Meeting on 20th July.

(Information only) 
8. National Pay Settlement

The pay negotiations for the year commencing 1st April 2009 have been successfully completed and as a result scale points 4-10 inclusive will be upgraded by 1.25% and scale points 11 and upwards will be upgraded by 1%. 

Also included in the agreement is an increase in the minimum leave allowance for employees with less than 5 years service and the leave allowance will start at 21 days per annum.

(Members are asked to recommend ratification of these salary increases)
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